
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1 July 2011 
            
Newsletter No 36 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 4 July 2011.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 

Rhiannan Conniff    Nursery 
For always trying her best during 

whole class discussions. 

Shayla-Moore Samuda  RW 
For independently labelling 

the parts of a plant 

Omaymah Hussain    RG 
For making excellent progress 

with her reading. 

Taujnay Harrington-Alcide   1B 
For making excellent progress. 

J’leol Reid     1/2H 
For his excellent 

contributions toward the 
dance festival. 

Rachel Ewins     2S 
For making excellent progress 

in her writing. 

Iram Malik      3L 
For excellent progress in her 

reading. 

Joshua Capelin    3/4MW 
For being able to describe a 

food chain. 

Damion Courts      4W 
For trying hard to measure 

accurately 

Mariam Mohammed    5B 
For her excellent contributions 

towards the dance festival. 

Delaeo Warrican    5/6S 
For his creative contributions 

towards the class dance. 

Priyanka Bali     6SH 
For consistently being a well 

mannered and reliable member 
of the class. 

 
Weekly Certificates 
Lining Up 4W 
Spick and Span 3L 

Attendance 3L 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to RW  Runners up - 1/2H 

 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 4 July 2011. The lucky children will 
also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 

Cory Buchanan-James    1B 
For letting another child have 
his spare pumps during the 

dance festival 

Ramone Capelin     4W 
For finding a sum of money and 

handing it in. 
 



 
 
Design & Technology Week - Mr Smith 
Week beginning Monday 4 July 2011 will be Design & Technology week.  Each year group will be 
focusing on their own food technology project.  With this in mind, if any parents have allotments or 
vegetable patches and are able to donate any vegetables it would be appreciated. 
 
Holidays during Term Time 
It has come to my attention that a number of parents/carers are still requesting time off during term 
time for the purpose of holidays or making visits abroad.  Please note the Local Government 
recommends that schools give a clear and consistent message to parents that absences for the 
purpose of holidays or making visits abroad during term time can not be authorised.  Please support 
us with this and arrange any holidays or visits abroad during the school holidays. 
 
Term Dates 

End of Term 

Children break up on 
Thursday 21 July 2011 
and return to school on 
Monday 5 September 2011  

 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 


